Miss Ruth Hoover, Department of Physical Education.

Dear Miss Hoover:

Mrs. Malin called me this morning asking permission to bring her guest, Mrs. Gail Hanson, in to swim next Saturday morning at 11 c'clock. Mrs. Hanson's husband is on a destroyer in the Pacific. She is from the east, where they have many Y.W.C.A. pools, and Mrs. Malin was desirous of getting permission for her to swim in our pool.

I told Mrs. Malin we would be glad to have her, and that since the Girl Scouts swim on Saturday morning she might go in with them. I am sure you will make her feel welcome. Mrs. Hanson will bring her own suit.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH